
 

21 May 2024 
 
 
 
 
Dear parents and carers 
 
As a reminder, on Friday 24 May, students are invited to come to school wearing their own 
clothes in exchange for a £1 donation. If your young person chooses not to make the donation, 
they should come to school wearing their uniform that day. In the event that a student arrives in 
own-clothes without £1 to donate, we will be asking parents to facilitate their return home to get 
changed into their uniforms. 
 
Note that 11s who are sitting their French GCSE exam on Friday morning WILL NEED TO BE IN 
UNIFORM, but can change, or "relax" their uniform, once they come out of that exam. 
 
Please ensure that your young person dresses appropriately for school on Friday, noting the non-
uniform guidance below. 
 

Acceptable non-uniform What not to wear 

• Professional/formal 
wear (e.g. school 
uniform) 

• Sportswear 
• Jeans 
• Leggings 
• Shorts 
• Shoes/trainers 

• Offensive slogans on clothing 
• Anything showing off midriffs 
• Strappy or low-cut tops 
• Hotpants 
• Overly-ripped jeans 
• Mini Skirts 
• Flip flops or sliders 
• High heeled shoes 

The School Uniform and Jewellery policies still apply. Students should come to school 
dressed in a neat and tidy manner with acceptable length skirts. 
If your young person has PE they must still bring PE kit to change into. 

 
 
Best wishes 
The Carrington Team 
 


